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LOCAL JUDGE TO BE HONORED BY ALMAMATER

New York, New York, January 5, 2004—Family court judge, The Honorable Michael Smith, will be honored at The Holy Cross Annual Dinner on Thursday, May 6, 2004 at the Waters Edge Restaurant for his work in improving the lives of children in the local community.

Judge Smith attended The Holy Cross School 20 years ago.  After finishing law school he returned to his hometown to practice family law and became a passionate advocate for many LOCAL child welfare organizations.  Aside from time, Judge Smith gave freely of his counsel and has made many generous contributions to The Holy Cross School Scholarship Fund for the last 10 years.  As a result, hundreds of underprivileged children are able to receive a Catholic School education.

Sister Mary Micks, former Principal of The Holy Cross School remembers Smith as a caring and sensitive young man whom would someday give back to his community.  She is not surprised by his accomplishment of becoming the youngest named family court judge in the district.

The Holy Cross School provides a safe and nurturing educational environment for its 300 students.  Each year the Annual Dinner raises funds to enhance the school’s ability to provide a well- rounded education, both in and out of the classroom.  This year, proceeds from the dinner will go towards refurbishing the school’s outdated auditorium so students can continue to part-take in musical endeavors and put on school plays for the community.  

Please contact Sister Mary Jones at (212) 456-0987 or visit our email address at Dinner@THCS.edu for more event information.  We hope you will join us in celebrating the dedicated work of The Honorable Michael Smith.
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